REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, April 9, 1992 at 7:00 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with supervisors Joseph Budai and Richard Schweinsberg present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the March 12, 1992 meeting.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg to pay general fund bills.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg to pay the sewer fund bills.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to approve the Barry Gwin Subdivision.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to give tentative approval to the subdivision of Dale Currie pending approval of the Lawrence County Planning Commission. It is understood that no permits nor any other approvals will be given until the subdivision has been fully approved.

Police Chief Anthony DeCarbo gave the police report.

Supervisor Joseph Budai stated a list of roads which will be paved for the 1992 road program, among them were Shenango Stop, Rose Stop, Sherwood Drive, Marie Avenue, Ruth Street, Green Acres, Spring Hill Lane, Turkey Hill, Cascade Street and Hamilton Street.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to adopt deed of Easement for garage encroachment on Moravia Street.

Motion by Richard Schweinberg second by Joseph Budai to award the following contracts for Road Materials:

Aloe Stone: #1 B Limestone, #2 Limestone, #2A Limestone

Medusa Aggregate: #9 Limestone McQuiston Coal: Block Sand Rose Point: Anti-Skid Gravel

Russell Standard: E-3 Emulsion/E-5 Emulsion/E-1Tack Em-70

Romano Paving: ID-2 Base, ID-2 Surface, #9 Hot Mix

Gennaro Pavers: Cold Patch

Hazen Petroleum: Premium Lead Free Gasoline, Diesel for Heating, Diesel for Trucks

Motion by Richard Schweinberg second by Joseph Budai to advertise pump station for bid.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to approve 19 sewer credits for Unity Development.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to give tentative approval for 10 sewer credits to the Smith Development on the Old Pittsburgh Road based on approval of sub-division.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to set aside May 9, 1992 for annual clean up day in Shenango Township.

Citizens questioned if a new pump house was constructed what will be done with the existing structure. The supervisors informed the citizens that the existing structure would be used for storage purposes. Mr. James Bintrim stated that the board is only using the existing structure for storage purposes to save a financial loss to one board member.

Mr. James Bintrim questioned the Board on Federal Surplus items which had been purchased within the last year. Mr. Bintrim stated that the total cost to the Township for the items was \$85,000 and went on to list some of the items which had been purchased. Mr. Bintrim went on to question the whereabouts of some of these items.

Supervisor Budai stated that Mr. Bintrim had virtually caught him off guard in that he was unaware that \$85,000 worth of materials had been purchased by the Township. He instructed Police Chief Anthony DeCarbo to do a thorough investigation to find the whereabouts of items not on the Township's premises.

 $\,$ Mr. Ed Gallaugher, Old Pittsburgh Road, requested signs be erected on the two hills of the Old Pittsburgh Road to deter littering which is currently occuring.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to adjourn.

Teresa K. Sibeto Secretary-Treasurer